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Dear Members,

I am writing to offer some insight on the cancelation and possible re-scheduling of the

2011 NRCHA Derby. Since the Board's decision to cancel the Derby I have received numerous

phone calls and e-mails and I would like to thank each and every one of you that supported the

Board's decision to cancel. There are also several that do not support this decision.

Many Board members were being contacted about the potential dangers of the EHV-1

outbreak and many people were - and are - not willing to take their horses to events where they

might come into contact with the virus. The Board was sensitive to those concerns and did not

want to force anyone to take a horse into an environment they did not feel was safe. For those

reasons we instituted the full refund policy on May 27.

The ensuing withdrawals brought the entry numbers down dramatically and literally made it

no longer feasible to go forward with the show.

The other thing to consider was what - if we had the show - to do to insure the safety of

attending horses. For liability reasons, we felt that if we had the show, we needed to comply with

the CDFA recommendations for show managers. Those can be found on the following link:

http://www.cdfa.ca.gov/ahfss/animal_health/equine_herpes_virus.html.

The recommendations would prevent any horse that was even on the same farm with

horses that went to Ogden or Bakersfield from attending the Derby. Additionally, the state

recommends taking the temperature of every horse prior to its being allowed on the grounds.

These are strong measures but if we had a horse get sick or die (after being hauled in from

another state and laying over who knows where), we, as well as the Paso Robles Event Center,

could potentially face a lawsuit.

In the Board meeting held June 3, after discussions about the EHV-1 safety issues and the

financial picture, the motion was made to cancel the NRCHA Derby in Paso Robles, California

and to look into rescheduling it. This was voted on and passed 10 to 3.

There continues to be new cases of the EHV-1 virus reported. The last confirmed case

was June 3. The State of California suggests no shows until 14 days have passed without a



confirmed case.

            We then discussed other alternatives, including holding the Derby just prior to Snaffle Bit

Futurity in Reno. We are looking at this possibility and scheduled our regular June Board of

Directors meeting to discuss this again, along with all other business we have on the agenda.

There are a lot of people who really like that idea, even though it would require more time

in Reno. There are also some people that do not want the burden for themselves or their

customers to have to have those additional days in Reno, or to have to try and put the finishing

touches on Futurity horses while showing Derby horses.

The Board is looking at dates to reschedule and several things have come into play.

The Paso Robles Events Center also hosts the California Mid State Fair. It is two weeks

long and it is huge. The fairgrounds are shut down for the two weeks prior for setup and the two

weeks after for cleanup. That is the month of July and part of August.

In addition, big shows that either rescheduled themselves, due to the EHV-1, or are

already scheduled take up most of August; smaller affiliate Snaffle Bit Futurities and shows take up

most of October; and November starts into the AQHA World Show, the NRHA Reining Futurity

and the NCHA Cutting Futurity

While it may not be ideal to move the Derby in front of the Snaffle Bit Futurity, please

keep in mind that this would be for one year only and would help give back the earnings potential

to the 4- and 5-year-olds. It would also give some people who have never been able to justify the

trip to California the opportunity to show at the Derby.

Any of you that know me know I feel strongly and proudly that the NRCHA is truly a

NATIONAL organization. With that being said, I feel it is very important to consider every

member and every locale in picking dates for rescheduling the Derby.

Again, no action has been taken on this matter. The Board of Directors will be meeting

soon to discuss and decide on this and numerous other issues before it.

Please, as always, feel free to contact me with your input.

 

Sincerely,

Kathy Gould

NRCHA President

 




